Written by Democratic Party of Wisconsin, Martha Laning Saturday, 07 May 2016 16:01 -



MADISON - Welcome to the weekly installment of my chair update! I really enjoyed seeing people at the Eau Claire and Richland County spring flings this week.

The excitement about the election: Russ, our far superior Democratic Presidential candidates, the real possibility of picking up a congressional seat and talented, committed State Legislature candidates is great to see. 2016 is going to be our year and it is great to see the excitement and commitment to working for the ticket growing.

This week's highlights

- Donald Trump became the presumptive nominee for his party, much to the chagrin of the leaders in the party
 - Kicking off Older Americans Month
 - Tammy Baldwin's tour in contrast to Ron Johnson's Incompetence
 - Mothers need voters support too
 - President Obama's thoughtful words to commemorate Teacher Appreciation week
 - Volunteer for the convention
- Sign up for Message Monday or Grassroots Wednesday so you can help spread our progressive message

THE REPUBLICANS HAVE THEIR NOMINEE

On Tuesday, Donald Trump successfully completed his hostile takeover of the Republican Party by winning the Indiana primary, which forced out his two main rivals and all but secured the Republican Presidential nomination. Donald Trump's dangerous, sexist, racist, and xenophobic rhetoric didn't stop Republican leaders in Wisconsin from eagerly jumping on board the Trump train.

I am truly disappointed and appalled by Sen. Ron Johnson, Gov. Scott Walker, Senate Majority Leader Scott Fitzgerald, Rep. Kathy Bernier and the WisGOP 3rd Congressional District Chair who all gleefully hug Trump and his heinous views. Even Speaker Paul Ryan, the highest ranking elected leader in the Republican Party, can't bring himself to denounce dangerous Donald Trump's pursuit of the Presidency and said he-hopes-and-wants-to-support-bonald-trump

Any responsible leader can see that Donald Trump is dangerous and lacks both the judgment

Written by Democratic Party of Wisconsin, Martha Laning Saturday, 07 May 2016 16:01 -

and the temperament to be president. Anything short of denouncing Trump's candidacy is an endorsement of his racist, sexist, and xenophobic views and Republicans in Wisconsin should rip up their tickets for the Trump Train.

Trump's nomination is a reminder that for years, Republicans have elevated extreme voices and used divisive campaigns that sought to exploit unfounded fears for political gain. Democrats have been the adults in the room, sharing ideas to make higher education affordable, raise wages for workers, increase access to quality and affordable healthcare, and invest in hard-working families through paid family leave,

Thankfully, we have two outstanding Democratic candidates for President who will continue to treat the office with the respect we all know the position deserves. Democrats will be united and hold Donald Trump accountable every day until November 8th.

Check out this ad showing many Republican leaders in our country showing their true feelings about Donald Trump

OLDER AMERICANS MONTHS

In America, we have a simple promise: if you work hard, play by the rules, and pay your fair share you should be able to retire with dignity. Social Security and Medicare embody this promise, so in the Month of May, which is dedicated to Older Americans, we must remember how important these programs are to millions and reaffirm our commitment to defending them at all costs.

<u>Millionaires and billionaires like Ron Johnson and his new pal Donald Trump don't need these programs so they don't understand how indispensable they are .</u> But right here in our own state, 30% of Wisconsinites receive all of their monthly income from Social Security benefits and millions more benefit from the guaranteed healthcare of Medicare. They are foundational to working-class and middle-class economic security.

Let this month serve as a reminder of the need to protect Older Americans from Republican attempts to try and loot these programs to give more tax breaks to the wealthy. Democrats will continue to protect them at all costs just as we have from the very beginning and will fight to strengthen them so America can better live up to its promise long into the future.

Click <u>here</u> to listen to the DPW's new ad about the threat Ron Johnson poses to these vital programs.

WHILE TAMMY BALDWIN CONTINUES TO DO HER JOB, RON JOHNSON REFUSES TO DO HIS

I saw Tammy zig-zagging across Wisconsin this week talking about a host of issues. She hosted a

round table

in La Crosse discussing the opioid epidemic

facing our state and country. She also made her way to River Falls to discuss her

Written by Democratic Party of Wisconsin, Martha Laning Saturday, 07 May 2016 16:01 -

n the Red legislation

that works to alleviate the burden of student debt. In addition, she went to Menomonie, Racine, Kenosha, and Milwaukee. Along the way she joined with other Wisconsin lawmakers to call on the Justice Department to review Voter ID law in Wisconsin

In other news...

Wisconsinites are confused why Ron Johnson announced his re-election campaign this week because of how apparent it is that he hates doing his job. Whether it is missing 60% of his Homeland Security Committee hearings or refusing to meet with President Obama's Supreme Court nominee, Ron Johnson can't be bothered to put the work in. We have to make sure Russ gets elected because we know he will represent our best interests and work tirelessly to make a better Wisconsin.

MOTHER'S DAY - LET'S COMMIT TO HELPING ALL MOTHERS

As we near Mother's Day, it is important to recognize and be grateful for the sacrifice, patience, and dedication of so many mothers all over the state. This is why Democrats work tirelessly to better the lives of single and working mothers around our country.

We are fighting to accomplish equal pay for equal work so mothers and their families are not short-changed of thousands of dollars that otherwise could go towards groceries, school supplies or college tuition. As a mother of two daughters, I am outraged by the thought of them being forced to raise families on less simply due to their gender. In addition, we need to recognize the importance of a mother having time to welcome a new born and pass paid family leave so mothers never have to face the decision between going to work, like elected office, and taking care of a new born baby. Having a child is a great gift that has challenges and our community can ensure all families have the time to welcome and adjust to their new addition so all thrive. Finally, we will continue to stand up for Planned Parenthood because we believe mothers deserve access to quality and affordable healthcare.

This Mother's Day, as we appreciate our mothers' dedication to us, let's rededicate our efforts to fighting for them on these issues.

Click here to listen to the newest Democratic weekly address on Mother's Day and Women's National Health Week.

TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK

This week we celebrated National Teacher Appreciation Day, President Obama recognized his 5th grade teacher and as I read his post it made me think of so many great teachers that my children and I had.

"The first time she called on me, I wished she hadn't. In fact, I wished I were just about anywhere else but at that desk, in that room of children staring at me. But over the course of

Written by Democratic Party of Wisconsin, Martha Laning Saturday, 07 May 2016 16:01 -

that year, Ms. Hefty taught me that I had something to say -- not in spite of my differences, but because of them. She made every single student in that class feel special," Obama wrote. "She reinforced that essential value of empathy that my mother and my grandparents had taught me. That is something that I carry with me every day as President. This is the simple and undeniable power of a good teacher," the president continued.

Teachers touch all of our lives. They make us see the possibilities ahead of us, they make us reach for our potential and sometimes they help us find potential we never knew we had. Great teachers make our communities stronger because they help ALL the children. They ensure that even when a child doesn't have the support they need at home they get a chance to succeed. That's why it is so important that we as a society support them in their work.

Governor Walker's disastrous budget cuts don't ensure teachers get the support they need to do the important work of helping all our citizens reach their potential. Under Walker and Republicans in the legislature, over \$800 million has been stripped away from our public schools, and another \$250 million was slashed from our UW system. The cuts are much larger than that too since the legislature approved funding that should go to our public schools to go to private schools Our teachers are doing everything they can, but these cuts prevent them from doing what our kids deserve. They also are discouraging young people with the gift of teaching to go into the profession.

So, thank a teacher, and back that up with action. Contact your legislator and the governor and tell them that our teachers and students deserve to be a priority once again.

STATE CONVENTION

We are so excited for our upcoming state convention on June 3rd and 4th in Green Bay. For this event to run as smoothly as possible we need your help, so please sign up for a volunteer shift here

. This is going to be a great event that you are not going to want to miss. Sign up so you can see all the action click

<u>here</u>

WHAT I AM HEARING FROM ALL OF YOU AS I TRAVEL ACROSS THE STATE

I have continued my travels across the state and I keep hearing over and over how people want to get involved! People want to write letters to the editors, call into radio stations, and be a local voice for the Democratic Party but don't feel they have the messaging to properly have their voice heard. Luckily, we launched three different messaging services that I am getting great feed back on and I think would be helpful for all of you who want to get involved in really helping our candidate around the state. Below you can find links and descriptions for our three services, and I encourage you all to sign up if you haven't already. Also, please feel free to forward these sign-up links to your strong Democratic allies!

Written by Democratic Party of Wisconsin, Martha Laning Saturday, 07 May 2016 16:01 -

- Message Monday: we will send you what is driving the week and materials like talking points, social media posts, and sample letters to the editor. To sign up for the Message Monday Team click here.
- Grassroots Response: a mid-week update on what we expect the rest of the week to look like and more materials for circulation. To sign up for the Grassroots Response Team click here .
- Tweeters Team: consists of promoting our Party's tweets and tweets you can put out yourself based on what content is driving the day. To sign up for the WisDems Tweeters Team click here.

Sincerely, Martha Laning